CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 
GARVE & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

TUESDAY 6 JUNE 2023
This is my fifteenth annual Chairman’s report for the Garve & District Community Council and as ever, there has been plenty going on covering a wide range of issues since my last report twelve months ago.
A joint online meeting of all the Community Council’s in ward five took place on Thursday 29 September 2022 where The Highland Council’s road network was discussed.  A further meeting took place on Monday 27 March 2023 on the same topic.  A third joint meeting was held on Friday 24 March 2023 to discuss SSEN’s proposed plans for new pylon lines.
Remembrance Sunday – a service took place at the Garve War Memorial on Sunday 13 November 2022.  It was a mild dry day, our Chairman was joined by the Secretary who had travelled especially from Alness to join us along with several other Community Council members, Cllr Kraft, the Lord and Vice Lord Lieutenant and around thirty-five members of the community.
Three joint meetings between TG&DDC, LCT and the Community Council have continued to take place over the last twelve months discussing various issues.

We are most grateful to Boralex whose representatives have attended several of our meetings over the last twelve months to help keep us updated on developments at the Lochluichart Windfarm.

Our website - www.community-council.org.uk/garveanddistrict continues to be well used since it was first launched in March 2013, receiving around 150-200 “hits” per month.  All minutes from April 1994 are available to view or download from our website along with other Community Council documents including the members list.  Our emailing list continues to grow, just email us at garveanddistrictcc@yahoo.com to be added to the list to receive agendas, minutes and general updates.
We have addressed or looked into a number of issues since our last Annual General Meeting such as digital banking, fly tipping, EVC’s, trees, Local Seasonal Access Officers, local energy needs and winter heating payments, schools, Village Halls, fly tipping, various railway issues, Wades Bridge, newsletters, Silverbridge and Achnasheen public toilets, community Wi-Fi, Highland Council response times, community transport, local surveys, police reports, local path network, future of Garve Hotel, supporting the “On ya Bike” group’s work, windfarm updates, NHS updates, GALE and Mo Dhachaidh, Fire Service recruitment, local train passenger numbers and community transport needs, short term lets, budgets and compensations costs, changes to recycling services, mains water issues, Dingwall Medical Group liaison meetings and identity fraud.
Another topic that is a regular one not just over the last twelve months but over many years has been the road network.  The various road issues have included white lines, drains, signage, potholes, resurfacing works, barriers, fencing, parking, speed surveys, white bollards, jet packing, grass verge cutting, hedges, laybys, roadside cameras at Achnasheen, sightlines, offlets, snowploughs and grit bins, railway crossings, bridges and road surface repair materials.
With having a trunk road as well as Highland Council roads in our area, we have a lot of liaising to do with different people and organizations.  I am sure roads will continue to be a regular topic of our discussions.  
The various issues have been discussed at nine ordinary meetings plus one non-quorate meeting held since the last Annual General Meeting lasting around eighteen hours.  The Community Council has also considered fourteen consultation documents, seven building warrants, eight Prior Notification Orders, seven planning applications and one licensing issue since the last Annual General Meeting.  

I would like to thank all the Community Council members for the continuing support they give me and may I thank them on behalf of the community for all the hard work they do as Community Council members.  It should always be remembered that Community Council members VOLUNTEER their time to represent their community.
We must thank Jennifer Haslam, who usually oversees the Secretarial duties but due to ill health, has been unable to join us since our December 2022 ordinary meeting.  We must also thank Caroline Gamble who, as Madam Treasurer oversees our accounts and to Ann MacRae for auditing them.  
A thank you must also go to Cllr Liz Kraft who regularly attends our meetings and keeps in regular contact.  I must also thank the various local groups who keep in touch with their updates, it is all very much appreciated and helpful.
Finally, but by no means least, a thank you must go to the people of this community for their continued support of their Community Council.
